
 

 

SALT LAKE CITY COUNCIL  
MEMORANDUM 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 

DATE:   May 12, 2005 

TO:    Salt Lake City Council Members 

FROM:   Jan Aramaki, Constituent Liaison/Policy Analyst 
 
SUBJECT:    Interlocal Cooperative Agreement – Preconstruction and 
    Construction Reimbursement/Emigration Canyon Road, 
    Salt Lake City Bike Lanes, UDOT No. STP-LC35(142) and  
    SLC Job No. 102078. 
 
CC:   Rocky Fluhart, Rick Graham, Louis Zunguze, Tim Harpst, 
    Brent Wilde, Douglas Wheelwright, Dan Bergenthal,  
    John Naser, Lehua Weaver, Annette Daley, Diana  
    Karrenberg 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 The Administration is requesting that the Council adopt a resolution 
authorizing the approval of an interlocal agreement with the Utah Department of 
Transportation for construction for the Emigration Canyon Road bike lanes 
project, UDOT No. STP-LC35(142) which involves constructing a ½ mile of 
roadway and bike lane improvements on Emigration Canyon Road between 
Crestview Drive and the City boundary in Emigration Canyon.  Existing 
conditions include a narrow asphalt road with two sharp turns, limited sight 
distance, and steep banks.   
 

The City secured $696,000 in Federal-Aid Highway funds from the Utah 
Department of Transportation.  The project is funded on an 80% federal funds 
and 20% local match basis.  Any additional project costs incurred above the 
$696,000 federally funded amount is the City’s responsibility.   
 
 On July 6, 2004, the City Council adopted an Interlocal Cooperation 
Agreement between Salt Lake City Corporation and Utah Department of 
Transportation for the design cost (80/20 match) share of the project totally 
$145,000 with $29,000 as the City’s share.   
 
 The Interlocal Cooperation Agreement before the City Council for 
consideration is an agreement between Salt Lake City Corporation and the Utah 
Department of Transportation authorizing the approval for the expenditure of a 



 

 

remaining total of $211,444.32 needed for the City’s share of construction cost for 
the project: 
 

Total design and construction cost: $936,444.32 
Less federal funds: (696,000.00) 
Less local (CIP) match approved 7/6/04 (  29,000.00) 
City match for construction: $211,444.32 

 
The City Council previously approved sufficient CIP funding for the project. 
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